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April 2014: Thermal Comfort 
 
Did you know…that there is an acceptable range of temperatures that we try to 
achieve in each school? The range of acceptable temperature in the heating season is 
68-74 degrees. Temperatures in the heating season should not go below 65 degrees 
according to state guidelines. As school districts become more conscious of energy 
conservation and cost savings, they strive for a temperature of 68 degrees during 
heating season and 76 degrees in cooling season. There are no guidelines or laws that 
set a high limit.  
 
In some schools, the HVAC (Heating Ventilation and Air Conditioning) system is difficult 
to adjust and the custodians and HVAC mechanics work together with the building 
occupants to address their concerns. Westport Public Schools follow the procedures 
below for addressing thermal comfort issues: 
 

1. Thermal comfort issues are identified by staff and reported to the Main Office 
of the school. 

2. A custodian is dispatched to the space and three temperature readings (using 
an instant read thermometer) are conducted. The three readings are taken at 
the thermostat and two other locations in the room.  Instant read 
thermometers have been provided to all schools for this purpose. 

3. If the custodian determines that the room temperature exceeds the range of 
acceptability (68 to 74 degrees) by less than 4 degrees, a work order is 
issued. 

4. If the custodian determines that the room exceeds the range of acceptability 
by more than 4 degrees, a telephone call is placed to the Facilities 
Department.  A work order is issued and an HVAC mechanic is dispatched to 
the site. 

 


